STATEMENT OF REASONS

City of Newcastle upon Tyne
Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Cherryburn Gardens Area Variation) Order 2019

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

Concerns have been raised regarding the volume of vehicles parking close to
corners and on footways within the estate roads of Cherryburn Gardens area.

These proposals are intended to prevent indiscriminate parking on corners and
obstructing pedestrian crossing points, which will improve road safety and visibility.

These proposals have been amended since the scheme was originally advertised to
address residents’ concerns over the loss of on-street parking capacity.

To enhance road safety by improving accessibility for refuse collection vehicles,
emergency services and pedestrians by removing vehicles parked on the junctions
and on the footpaths, and to improve driver visibility at junctions.



